
!"#$%&"'(&)*+,%$'-*&.%&"')*+,')*+'*&/0&%'1012.'
 
During the outbreak of COVID-19 virus, the University of Bedfordshire has suspended its face-to-face 
activities. This includes viva examinations. Following the sector-wide practice, the University has 
developed a protocol for holding vivas online.  
 
Student Name: 
Research Title: 
Date: 
Time: 
 
 
We are writing to ask if you will consent to carrying out the viva online and having it recorded. The 
recording will be stored securely until the examination process is over. The recording will only be 
disclosed in the event of allegations of unfair practice or procedural irregularities. 
 
If you are uncomfortable with this arrangement please let research-examinations@beds.ac.uk know 
as soon as possible and the viva will be postponed and rescheduled when the University returns to 
face-to-face interaction. Your choice of the viva option will not affect the outcome of the viva. 
 
If you consent to the online viva you cannot use the fact of an online viva as grounds for the appeal. 
 
The working day before the viva there will be a test online meeting of all parties participating in the 



fact of a disruption beyond the control of any side participating in the viva will not be the grounds 
for an appeal against the procedural irregularity.  
 
We strive to ensure that technology-related disruptions are kept to a minimum. However, if 
technology issues arise and are serious enough to cause disruption to the viva these will need to be 
addressed. If at the start or during the viva there are technology issues that cannot be resolved the 
viva will be declared null and void and postponed without prejudice. If the technology fails at the 
end of the viva, the examiners led by the Chair will decide whether they can reach an outcome 
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